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All everyone’s been talking about is the proposed trash contract. Before we make a permanent assignment of blame, perhaps we should think about it for a minute.  When I first read about the decision, my immediate thought was, “ This will be a learning experience.”

Think a minute about our City Council and the political awareness of each member.  You have to conclude the councilmembers being beat upon; Canevaro, Harris, Nau and O’Brien are the four least political members of the council. I think they made the wrong decision but, to them, for all the right reasons.  

The other three, Healy, Glass and Torliatt are each very politically aware.  So much so that Healy and Glass have already stepped, what I think is over the line, to capitalize on the this misstep.

Following the first public reaction at a council meeting, Councilmember Healy vehemently threatened the four with retribution if they didn’t reverse their decision.  It’s one thing for legislators to strongly disagree with each others’ actions, but to declare the intent to lead a referendum movement to overturn the decision is way out of line.  If the offence is significant enough to the public, others will be quite willing to step in and perform such a task.

Mayor Glass was quick to go the Letters to the Editor route to politicize the issue, and then joined with councilmember Healy.  Again, a councilmember directly attacking these four.  In this instance, the Mayor, a post that is supposed to bring civility, fairness and cooperative behavior to council relations, is generating just the opposite. Congratulations to Councilmember Torliatt for not joining in.

The naive four, one at her second meeting and another just back from a year away, didn’t realize that it’s not what the few active idealists SAY they want for the environment, but what REALLY counts is NOT costing the majority of citizens any more money. They’ve now learned.

This is unfortunately a lose lose situation for the four.  Now that it appears they will retract their decision, the next campaign’s bludgeon will be, “ We (names to be filled in) made them back down from a terrible decision.” If they hadn’t, the language would have been, “ The public repudiated them in a referendum election that cost the city $ XXX.”

We could probably go back into the records and find out who required all the competing companies to submit alternative bids, but we won’t.  

We might expect to see those who stand up for the environment to stand up and support the four, but we won’t.

We might expect the four to establish their own majority position on major issues like the Kenilworth big box development, the General Plan, traffic congestion relief, but we won’t, because they’re too nice.

They have seen how quickly fellow councilmembers will turn on them but will still try to keep an open mind on future agenda issues.

I think their decision was wrong politically because people don’t want government to cost them any more money.  I think the decision was wrong technically because the percent recycling is determined by how willing we all will be to use a third, blue, recycle trashcan.  The trash company can’t recycle anything at all unless we, the people, put it in those cans to start with. And, if we can put 70% in next year, we could put 70% in now if we cared enough. 

We should recall that this all got started when, five years ago, the sitting council thought Empire Waste Management was charging too much and demanded a bidding process. Now those same councilmembers are championing Empire Waste as the correct bidder to select.  Go figure.

Councilmember Nau has received her baptism by fire.  I hope it won’t stop her from championing other causes.  She, and the other three, should now realize however that increased costs to the public trumps idealistic purposes when making public decisions.

In closing, let’s not forget the city gets a 13% plus franchise fee from every dollar collected. Remembering the poor condition of many of our residential streets, (much caused by the trash trucks), let’s hope the council will address using that money to repair these streets.

